
 

DATE: July 3, 2018  

  

TO: Ted Kallam, Engineering and Inspections 

 

FROM:  Kirim McGee, M/WBE Specialist 

 

DEPARTMENT:  Engineering and Inspections 

 

SUBJECT:        2017-069 Cone Boulevard Sidewalk Phase 1 

 

The documentation for the above referenced project was reviewed to determine compliance with the City 

of Greensboro’s M/WBE Program Plan.  The goals established for the project were MBE 10% and WBE 

10%.  Affidavit C indicated that Armen Construction LLC achieved MBE utilization of 16.2% and WBE 

utilization of 3.8%. The WBE utilization was increased to 4.49%.  The company did not achieve the 

M/WBE goals; however it achieved the minimum 50 GFE points to be considered a responsive bid.   

 

Armen Construction LLC proposed to commit $123,847.00 of the total contract value of $596,384.00 to 

the following M/WBE firms: 

 

 

Certification 

 

Firm Name 

 

County 

 

Description of 

Work 

 

Dollar Value 

Total 

Contract 

Percentage 

MBE Smith Jamison Forsyth Concrete $96,901.00 16.2% 

WBE Aggregate Haulers Inc Guilford Hauling $15,000.00 2.5% 

WBE 
Carolina Environmental 

Contracting, Inc 

Surry Silt Fence 
$2,340.00 .39% 

WBE 
Nickelston Industries 

Inc 

Davidson Guardrail 

 
$9,606.00 1.6% 

 

Please don’t hesitate to give me a call if you have any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Kirim McGee, MWBE Specialist 

cc: Gwen Carter 


